MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE

October 13, 2015 Held at Quaker Hill 7:00 p.m.

Board Members present: Murlin Clark, Adolph Werner, Ernest Hendricks, Donna Catron, Norma Wright Others: Carol Polver, Ben Lukacek, A.J. Sickmann and Joseph Kaiser

President Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.

Copies of the minutes for the 2015 board meetings have been given to the board members to look over before they are posted on the town website. Please review them promptly.

The fire contract with the City of Richmond has been paid for the entire 2015 year.

Leaf bags have been purchased and delivered to the residents. Letters have also been distributed regarding the leaf pick up and roll-off dates.

The off-duty officer patrol of Waterfall Road is at a standstill due to worker's comp coverage. Mr. Sickmann is going to check with RMD/Patti to see if we can obtain our own coverage as soon as it a "go." There are 6 officers that want to work.

Bids for snow removal need to be submitted. One has already been received from Rinehart.

The road striping project is on hold due to equipment problems and the mayor being out.

Mr. Sickmann is draft a plan regarding the coverage of E. Hendricks should he not be able to work.

The budget was reviewed and accepted.

Adolph is going to get information on street replacement just to get an idea on cost.

Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Mr. Clark, acceptance of the minutes of September 8, unanimous.

The meeting adjourned at 8:01.

Deanna Gall, Deputy Clerk

L. Clark

Wenner